

CHRIS HORNSTEIN ACTING DIRECTOR

CITY OF PITTSBURGH DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

CITY-COUNTY BUILDING.

July 13, 2021

President and Members of City Council City of Pittsburgh

RE: First Tee Donation.
Bob O'Connor Golf Course

Dear Members of Council:

Attached is a proposed resolution authorizing, pursuant to Ch. 210 ("Acceptance of Gifts to City") of the City Code, the Mayor and the Director of the Department of Public Works to accept a donation from the First Tee of Pittsburgh, in the amount of ONE HUNDRED THOUSAND (\$100,000.00) DOLLARS, for site work at the new Clubhouse located in the Bob O'Connor Golf Course at Schenley Park.

Due to a need to expedite this resolution, we are requesting a waiver of Rule 8.

This funding is going towards payment for construction work that has been completed and invoiced. For timely payment to the contractor, Rule 8 is requested.

Your favorable consideration of the attached proposed Resolution is hereby requested.

Sincerely,

Marcelle Newman

Marcelle Newman Assistant Director

CH/CB/CG/cjg